LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
8.00pm 22 August 2017

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Bray, Collins, Goulden, and Sweeting.  
Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillor Moore and Ward Councillors Aitken and Wilkinson. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

117/17
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
118/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 25 July 2017 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
119/17
CLERK UPDATE– The Clerk reported that the village telephone box had been repainted by BT, as requested by the Parish Council.  All plots at the Parish allotments were now taken.  ERYC was offering code of conduct training on the 18th October at Goole, which could be booked through the Clerk.  
120/17
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bayram provided an update on the Network Rail application at Gilberdyke and reported that the road from Gilberdyke to Howden would be resurfaced from the 6th September, with a convey system in operation between 07:00 – 17:00 during the works. 

121/17
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
122/17
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. Environment Agency – July Newsletter
ii. Humberside Police – Burglary Update 
iii. ERYC – Raising Awareness of Adult Safeguarding
iv. ERYC – Parish Neighbourhood Watch Scheme Paperwork
(b) that the Adult Safeguarding Manager would be invited to send some further information to the Parish Council.
123/17 LAXTONBURY UPDATE – There was no update available for the meeting.

124/17 PLANNING APPLICATION – ALTERATIONS TO EXISTING ACCESS ARRANGEMENTS, SALTMARSH RAILWAY STATION – The Parish Council discussed the application and noted the limited scope to comment due to the prior approval status.   It was also noted that Network Rail had suggested holding a meeting to discuss the application and wider proposals on the 5th September 2017
Resolved – (i) that the Clerk should reply to the consultation, commenting that the Parish Council had concerns about pedestrian safety due to the lack of a curbed pavement beyond the railway crossing (ii) that the Parish Council would accept the offer of a meeting on the 5th September.
125/17 DOG BAG DISPENSERS - Dog fouling had been raised as a major concern during the recent parish consultation.  The Parish Council had installed additional litter bins to help combat the problem and now considered purchasing dog bag dispensers, which would cost approximately £100 to install with ongoing costs of approximately £30 for 1000 bags.  Councillors expressed doubts as to whether supplying free bags would change the mind set of residents who refused to clean up after their dogs, despite numerous requests to do so in newsletters and in person.
Resolved – (i) Councillor Sweeting would investigate the cost of personal dog bag dispensers that could be gifted to dog owners (ii) future newsletters should encourage residents to report instances of dog fouling to ERYC’s dog wardens. 

126/17
YOUNG PEOPLE’S PLAY ACTIVITIES – The need for additional activities for young people had been raised in the parish consultation.  The clerk had met with ERYC Youth Services who had suggested looking to share services already provided by larger parish council.  It was likely that the Parish Council would need to make a financial contribution to the cost of the youth workers if this was taken up.  The Youth Service offered to carry out further consultation with young people in the village to determine the demand for such an arrangement.
Resolved – (i) the Clerk would ask whether neighbouring parish and town councils would be willing to involve Laxton in their youth activities, and if so, (ii) ERYC would be invited to carry out further consultation. 
127/17 COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER ITEMS – Resolved ​– (i) that the new newsletter would be issued in October and include a prize word search and an article explaining how the Parish Council spends its budget (ii) that advice on grass snakes and adders be promoted on social media. 
128/17 HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS – The meeting discussed the repairs needed to the flyover bridge into Howden and the steps that Highways England were taking to resolve.  It was also noted that two drains in the village were not running and the road surface on Church Close was breaking up  


Resolved – (i) that IDB should be notified the drain on Chapel Lane, which took water from the Village into Laxton Drain, needed cutting back (ii) that ERYC should be asked for an update on the missing clapper on the Jubilee Avenue Drain.  
129/17  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk - Salary – £86.45

	ii. PAYE – £58.00

	iii. Community Heart Beat Trust  VETS Scheme - £100

	iv. Cartridge Save – Ink - 114.84

	v. Laxton Victory Hall, 3 Years Room Hire- £600


116/17
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – that the following agenda items should be added discussed at the next Parish Council meeting, which would take place at 8pm on the 26th  September 2017: Allotments.
SIGNED:
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